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April 7, 2010

Hon. Carl Goldfield

President, New Haven Board of Aldermen

165 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06510-2010

Dear President Goldfield:

I respectfully submit the attached order as a communication establishing the HomeWork program requiring:  residency for applicants for city jobs, a required Annual Community Contribution from all non resident city employees, an incentive plan to encourage New Haven residency, and the appropriate departments take steps to include a provision in all city employee contracts.
The City of New Haven desires to attract the highest quality of individuals possible to fill city positions.  The City also wishes such individuals to be personally invested in the community, contributing to the tax base, improving community attitudes by having a stake in the community.

The City of New Haven employs 1298 workers, while the Board of Education employs another 3243 individuals.  Only 37% of those employed by city government and its education department reside in New Haven.  For instance, only 13% of the police and 17% of the firefighters live in New Haven.  Only 32% of the $231 million annual city payroll is collected by New Haven residents, and more than two-thirds, or $3 million of the funds paid by New Haven’s taxpayers for the city payroll leave the city weekly, $156 annually.
Homes are being purchased elsewhere, automobiles are being registered in other towns, and tax dollars from these non-resident city employees are flowing to the coffers of other towns.  The City of New Haven, as is the state and most of the country, is facing continuing budget deficits.  In order to close the projected budget deficits, proposed solutions include budget cuts as well as revenue increases.   Budget cuts are primarily achieved through staff reductions, and revenue increases are primarily achieved through tax increases.

The city administration has indicated that is it focusing its budget balancing by raising taxes on New Haven residents.  The economy and New Haven taxpayers are stressed and can not afford any additional taxes.  Those city government employees not residents of the city still benefit from city services such as police, fire, and safe streets, without paying their fair share.  

I feel this is a very important issue facing New Haven’s taxpayers. Therefore, I respectfully request that you consider this Order as submitted.  Thank you for your consideration of this matter.
Respectfully submitted,

Darnell Goldson

Alderman, 30th Ward

ORDER OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERMEN ESTABLISHING THE HOME-WORK PROGRAM REQUIRING:  RESIDENCY FOR APPLICANTS FOR CITY JOBS, A REQUIRED ANNUAL COMMUNITY CONTRIBUTION FROM ALL NON RESIDENT CITY EMPLOYEES, AN INCENTIVE PLAN TO ENCOURAGE NEW HAVEN RESIDENCY,  AND THE APPROPRIATE DEPARTMENT TAKE STEPS TO INCLUDE A PROVISION IN ALL CITY EMPLOYEE CONTRACTS.

WHEREAS: The city of New Haven desires to attract the highest quality of individuals possible to fill city positions; and

WHEREAS:  the City also wishes such individuals to be personally invested in the community, contributing to the tax base, improving community attitudes by having a stake in the community; and

WHEREAS: the City of New Haven employment stands at 1298 workers, while the Board of Education employs another 3243 individuals; and

WHEREAS: only 37% of those employed by city government and its education department reside in New Haven; and
WHEREAS: for instance, only 13% of the police and 17% of the firefighters live in New Haven; and

WHEREAS: only 32% of the $231 million annual city payroll is collected by New Haven residents; and

WHEREAS: more than two-thirds, or $3 million of the funds paid by New Haven’s taxpayers for the city payroll leave the city weekly, $156 annually; and
WHEREAS: homes are being purchased elsewhere, automobiles are being registered in other towns, and tax dollars from these non-resident city employees are flowing to the coffers of other towns; and

WHEREAS: the City of New Haven, as is the state and most of the country, is facing continuing budget deficits; and

WHEREAS: in order to close the projected budget deficits, proposed solutions include budget cuts as well as revenue increases;

WHEREAS: budget cuts are primarily achieved through staff reductions; and

WHEREAS: revenue increases are primarily achieved through tax increases; and

WHEREAS: the city administration has indicated that it focusing its budget balancing by raising taxes on New Haven residents; and

WHEREAS: the economy and New Haven taxpayers are stressed and can not afford any additional taxes; and

WHEREAS: those city government employees not residents of the city still benefit from city services such as police, fire, and safe streets, despite not paying their fair share.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that all persons applying for employment by the City of New Haven be a New Haven resident. No person shall be employed in the classified service of the city or an appointee of the mayor unless they are a resident of the city or becomes a resident within six (6) months of their appointment.

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that all civil service administrators shall add 10 points to applicants who are graduates of City of New Haven high schools and are New Haven residents at the time of civil service testing.

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that effective immediately all non resident employees of the City of New Haven shall be subject to a non residential community contribution of 5% of their gross salary per pay period.

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that effective immediately all non resident employees of the City of New Haven who move into New Haven in this calendar year shall receive a waiver of their automobile tax liability for the next fiscal year. 

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that the administration shall develop an incentives program to encourage non resident City of New Haven employees to relocate to New Haven, based on best practices of municipal employee residency programs and surveys of existing city employees, and report back to the Board of Aldermen with its findings and proposals for adoption and inclusion into this HomeWork program no later than ninety days from the passage of this order.

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that all revenue attributable to the HomeWork program be designated to assist in the funding of the HIRE-NEW HAVEN program.

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED that in order to affect this order, the appropriate department take steps to include a provision in City bargaining contracts.
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